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Monica Roque

From: Lupita Torres 
Sent: Thursday, September 17, 2020 8:20 PM
To: DJUSD Board of Education
Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT FOR LCP

Categories: Blue category

Hello, 
 
My name is Lupita and I am a concerned parent with a child in the Davis Joint Unified.  I submitted a public 
comment two weeks ago, and another in the beginning of the meeting and it was not read during public 
comment, nor was the email I sent two weeks ago referenced in the agenda, the way Juliette's email that she sent
last meeting was.  This seems to be a type of discrimination.  Why are you uplifting some parent's voices while 
not uplifting others?  You are not allowed to censor or pick and choose whose voices you wish to make 
public.  Please add my public comment from the last board meeting into today's agenda.  Both of them, because 
there were two opportunities to add our opinion.  I as an individual parent, do not approve of the LCP.  The 
majority of the parents in the district were not notified of the public comment period.  How were the parents 
engaged other than the parent meetings in the district?  We did not see a flyer for public comment period on 
peachjar, nor were the unduplicated families sent a text message, for those of us who may not have access to 
internet.  The district cannot be cherry picking who they want to include in the LCP process and I have been 
advocating for the correct use of the supplemental funds for 2 years now, and I didn't know about the public 
comment for the LCP Sept. 3rd.  So now, we cannot do live comments, and now, unless you are in the "inner 
circle" we are being excluded and silenced. 




